Unapproved Minutes of the Walden Woods Conservancy Board Meeting of September 30, 2015
1.  Call to order: the meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.  Directors present: DeBisschop, Tanner, Onessimo, Webber, Lattimer, Tracy, Bernier, Raupach and Clark.
Absent- Brand and Palladino

2.  Approval of Minutes of preceding meetings:

The minutes of the meeting of August 26, 2015 were accepted unanimously
3. Financials:  Treasurer Tracy went over which councils were over/under budget. Mr. Lattimer had handouts of what he thought the CPA was going to do to show transfers. Mr. Lattimer stated that August reserves were not allocated on balance sheet yet. Chris will follow up with CPA to set up the balance sheet the way board is looking for.
4. Manager’s Report:  Mr. Kohnle presented quote to raise tennis court fences to help with non residents jumping fence. There were concerns of what it would look like with the whole fence being the same. Board will think about this and discuss putting into next years budget.
Mr. Kohnle presented the next drafts of the 2016 budgets for the Conservancy and Council. Spreadsheet containing capital spending per the Reserve Study was included. Budget workshop meeting was scheduled for October 15 at 7pm.
Inspection Reports and Work Orders were included in the Board packet.

The plaque to honor Mr. Towers was recorded due to being damaged. We will have presentation at October meeting.
Atty. Perlstein is still reviewing boundaries map and questions. Chris will continue to follow up with their office on these items.
5. Owners Forum: Putting higher fence around tennis courts was discussed.  It was discussed people jumping pool fence and that being a higher priority. Chris is going to look into alternatives options. Unit owner of 34 Knollwood was looking for update on AAI. Chris to look into status.

6. Unfinished Business:  Volunteers liability was discussed. Chris spoke with insurance agent on this topic and reported, technically, this is not allowed. Even if unit owner signed a waiver, it still could come back on the association if there was an accident. 
Garden sign up was discussed and should be done by January not by spring. It was felt that signing up in spring is too late.
7. New Business:  Chris reported we are waiting on Perlstein for his comments and recommendations on boundaries. Chris will follow up on status.
Council meetings were discussed. Some councils have already had their meeting and others are scheduled for October.
8. Committee Reports:  Standards is setting up monthly meetings now to speed up review and approval process. This is progressing. Welcome committee has created a power point to share with residents.
9. Executive Session:  No Executive Session was called.

10. Adjournment:  meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:36 PM. Vote was unanimous.

Recording Secretary.
